
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

KETTERING TOWN FORUM

Meeting held: 6th June 2011
Present:
Councillors


Councillor Keli Watts

Councillor David Bishop


Councillor Linda Adams

Councillor Paul Corazzo

Councillor Scott Edwards (also NCC)



Councillor Maggie Don

Councillor Michelle George


Councillor Jenny Henson

Councillor Larry Henson (Northamptonshire County Council)


Councillor Philip Hollobone


Councillor Mary Malin


Councillor Michael Brown


Councillor Lloyd Bunday


Councillor Bill Parker (Northamptonshire County Council)


Councillor Shirley Lynch


Councillor Maurice Bayes


Councillor Duncan Bain


Councillor Steve Bellamy

Councillor Ellie Manns


Councillor Paul Marks


Councillor Jonathan West
Representatives of Member Organisations


Graham Bale (Kettering Private Hire and Taxi Association)


Myra Bale (Kettering Private Hire and Taxi Association)

Paul Ansell (Civic Society)


Also Present

Graham Soulsby (Kettering Borough Council)

Sgt Gordon Little (Kettering Police)


Gregg Chopper (Kettering Borough Council)
Richard Marlow (Kettering Borough Council)

Rachel Paling (Forum Administrator)

11.KTF.01
ELECTION OF CHAIR


Councillor Scott Edwards was proposed by Councillor Jenny Henson and seconded by Councillor Larry Henson.


Councillor Paul Corazzo was proposed by Councillor Watts and seconded by Councillor George.


Members voted on the matter as follows:


For Cllr Scott Edwards - 10


For Cllr Paul Corazzo -  8

 
Consequently, it was

RESOLVED       
that Councillor Scott Edwards was duly elected as Chair of the Town Forum for the municipal year 2011/12.

11.KTF.02
APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY CHAIR


After much discussion it was


RESOLVED      
that this item be deferred to the next meeting with full clarification to be provided on nominations for the position.
11.KTF.03
APPOINTMENT OF A6 TOWNS FORUM & RURAL FORUM REPRESENTATIVES
RESOLVED
that Cllr Edwards was appointed the A6 Towns Forum representative
RESOLVED
that Cllr Bishop was appointed the Rural Forum representative
11.KTF.04
APOLOGIES

None
11.KTF.05
MINUTES
RESOLVED 
that the minutes of the meeting of Kettering Town Forum held on 7th February 2011 be approved as a correct record.
11.KTF.06
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
11.KTF.07
PUBLIC SPEAKERS 

Paul Ansell (Civic Society) indicated that he wished to speak under Item 8 - Suite 16.
11.KTF.08
POLICING ISSUES & STATISTICS
Sergeant Gordon Little of Kettering Police was present at the meeting and addressed the Forum in relation to the most recent crime update figures. He drew the forum’s attention to the following:-

· Burglary had reduced by 25%
· The ASB mobile car patrolled hotspot areas between 4pm-10pm
Councillors acknowledged that the figures were improving and requested at the next meeting that comparable figures to similar forces in the country and how many vehicles are being taken off the road, be provided.
It was noted that the Drug Offences figure for All Saints ward were very high and Sgt Little explained that this was due to increased activity of Operation Guardian in the area.
It was noted that the sets of figures provided were split into Recordable Crimes and Un-recordable Crimes (i.e. incidents)

The Chairman thanked Sergeant Little for his report and responses.

11.KTF.09
SUITE 16 UPDATE

Gregg Chopper, Economic & Regeneration Officer, Suite 16, gave a presentation to update the Forum on the Regeneration of the Town Centre area, which covered the following :-

· The Vision for Kettering

· What had been delivered to date

· What was currently being delivered

· Future Projects

It was noted that retailers in the new development planned for Market Street/Horsemarket would be dependent on the developer considering the issue of receiving deliveries to the units, in their plans.
Richard Marlow gave a brief update on the Area Action Plan and reported that it was due to go to Planning Policy Committee on 20th June to be approved.

Paul Ansell, Civic Society, commended all the efforts and changes that the town was going through but raised the following points:
· He had previously suggested that a ‘design guide’ be produced and to date was still waiting for it; in particular as the artist for the developments had come from the Civic Society.
· The fountain on Horsemarket which had been donated to the town by John Bryan was damaged and asked if it would be repaired
· He was not confident that the delivery and access issues had been resolved

Gregg Chopper and Richard Marlow addressed the above concerns:

· In respect of the Design Code there were three supplementary documents that had been produced and one was due to go to Planning Policy on 20th June where the Design Codes would be discussed.

· The fountain was to be repaired

· There was a continuous programme of finding ways to solve the problems with deliveries.
(Paul Ansell left the meeting at 7.50pm)

Concerns were raised in respect of the work being carried out at the Hogs Head development.  Residents close by had complained about the building supplies being left on the site. Gregg Chopper informed the members that a meeting was due to take place imminently to discuss grassing the area over.  

It was noted that Kettering Borough Council were attempting to work with Northamptonshire County Council to consider ‘blanket’ licensing applications within Public Realm for table and chairs to be positioned outside establishments.

In relation to the restaurant units, it was reported that Kettering Borough Council were in strong discussions with some operators who had shown an interest.


A rising bollard for the Market Place had been granted permission by the NCC and if successful another one at the top of Gold Street would be considered.
RESOLVED
that the rising bollards would be included in the regular Suite 16 update

It was noted that the contractors would have to give the projects a thorough clean before handing over to Kettering Borough Council.  They would then become part of the council’s Street Cleansing Programme.


Discussions were on-going with regards to the route the Carnival would take on August 20th, due to the continuing work in Sheep Street.
It was noted that a report had been submitted to Research & Development Committee in respect of Public Toilets which included looking at how other towns and cities managed these facilities after re-generation.

Concerns were raised regarding the amount of pigeons in the town centre and whether it was possible to have them removed.  An update was to be given from Environmental Health at the September meeting. 

11.KTF.10
ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS
· Street Lighting update
· Impact on Public Transport with Stagecoach
· Parking, verge hardening and pot holes
· Pigeons in the Town Centre
(The meeting started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.15 pm)

              Signed…………………………………………..

Chair

rap






Kettering Town Forum No. 1
6.6.11

